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November Birthday’s to Jim McNerny, Maureen 

Wilson, Kevin Yeager 

 
December  Happy Birthday’s  to Dori May Ganisin, 
Ann Machlin, Dick Matties, Ed Morton, Sam Pejo, and 
Sherwood Walls 
 

Have a great year! 
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Binghamton Noon Rotary    Newsletter by Vikki Collazo 



 

    PRESIDENTôS PARLOR 
Dear Rotarian friends, 
  
It's incredibly hard to believe that the end of October means that a third of my term as 
president has passed. I am incredibly happy to report that we have welcomed seven new 
members into our club during that time. I am hoping they feel as welcome and inspired as I 
did during my first few meetings. 
  
There are several exciting things to look forward to in the next few months. We will be 
unveiling a brand new stunning club website that will allow us to not only share information 
and events with each other, but will be a fantastic way to show the community and the world 
who we are and what we do. We will also begin a campaign of giving to the Rotary 
Foundation in which our club will match points to the dollars our members contribute, 
enabling more members to become Paul Harris fellows at a more affordable rate. Details will 
be announced during the month of November. 
  
I will continue to be offering Special Awards during our meetings for club members who make 
significant contributions to club service. I hope it leaves those individuals who give of 
themselves feeling appreciated and inspired. We will also continue to offer "Member Minutes" 
so that we can get to know fellow Rotarians better! Please let me know if you'd like to 
volunteer to spend a minute telling the club about yourself! We all find them enlightening and 
enjoyable. 
  
My best wishes to you this holiday season,    Jesse 
 
 

__________________________________________________________ 

Mark your Calendar:   
**Chamber Thanksgiving Luncheon, Tuesday, November  14th, 2017 

 @ The McKinley 12N-1:30PM 

We will NOT have meetings on: Tues., December 26, 2017 or Tues., January 2, 2018 

 

Rotary helps disaster victims 

The Rotary Foundation and Rotary clubs are helping communities battered by severe weather and 
earthquakes.   

 “The power of Rotary is in the Foundation's ability to pull help from around the world while local clubs 
provide immediate relief in their own communities,” says Don Mebus of the Rotary Club of Arlington, 
Texas. 



Two powerful earthquakes hit Mexico, destroying buildings and highways, and killing hundreds of 
people. Hurricanes Harvey, Irma and Maria have caused billions of dollars in damage. 

Torrential rain and mudslides have caused extensive damage in Sierra Leone, Bangladesh, India, and 
Nepal. 

Rotary's partner, ShelterBox, is providing support to families displaced by the storms. 

If you have questions about how you can help, contact relief@rotary.org. To see how clubs are helping, 
go to Rotary Ideas. 

How to contribute 

Three Rotary Foundation donor advised funds have been set up to accept donations for hurricane and 
earthquake victims. 

Mexico earthquakes 

Account name: Mexico Earthquake Recovery Fund 
Account number: 613 

Hurricane Harvey 

Account name: Gulf Coast Disaster Relief Fund 
Account number: 608 

Hurricanes Irma and Maria 
Account name: Hurricane Emergency Relief Fund 
Account number: 296 

You can contribute by check or wire transfer or online with a credit card. You'll need to provide the 
DAF account name and number listed above. When contributing via credit card, please check the 
address box to share your address with Rotary.  

OPEN HOUSE- September  

 

Our next Open House will be in April 2018! 

https://www.shelterbox.org/
mailto:relief@rotary.org
http://ideas.rotary.org/Project/Find?searchTerm=disaster


Welcome New Members! 

     

Carmela Pirich, ACBC  Nick Libous, Wireless Construction Solutions 

                 

    McKensie Stoltzfus, Riger Communications       Michelle McCabe-Sczepanski, LGT  

  DJ Nugent, LGT 

_________________________________________________________________________ 
Welcome to Rotary! 

Rotary is proud to welcome you to our global community of more than 1.2 million men and 
women dedicated to building a better world. 

You make Rotary stronger. By adding your skills, experience, and enthusiasm to your club, you 
can advance communities at home and on a global scale. Together, we can eradicate polio, 

train more skilled peacemakers, and provide lasting solutions for communities fighting disease, 
hunger, illiteracy, and poverty. 

Through the Rotary community, you can exchange ideas and build lifelong friendships with 
people who share your passion for service. Take advantage of the resources and activities 

available through your club, district, and Rotary International to make your experience with 

Rotary both rewarding and fun. 
 



Rotary Happenings 

        

         September BackPack Repack Visit from Harish Nandan, Exchange 
Student from Coimbatore, India 

       

             Roger Luther, PAST                            Donation to Art Mission Theatre 

    

Richard Matsushima and Tree  Koffman ST Incubator, Dan Mori  
Peony Farmers from Japan 



        

One Rotary Summit Joe Mihalko and Dan Livingston   
 Candidates for BC Clerk 

                 

Breast Cancer Walk                          Mayor Rich Davis, Candidate for Mayor Tarik Abdelazim 

 
   

Get the most out of your membership!  How do I start? 
by participating in club projects and activities. 

Here are some ideas: 
¶ Serve on a club committee where you can use your skills 

¶ Identify a need in your community and suggest a hands-on project to address it 
¶ Work with a youth service program sponsored by your club, such 

as Rotaract or Interact 
¶ Host a Youth Exchange student 

¶ Help organize your district’s Rotary Youth Leadership Awards programs 
¶ Recommend a colleague or friend for membership in your club 

__________________________________________________________________ 

https://my.rotary.org/en/learning-reference/learn-topic/rotaract
https://my.rotary.org/en/learning-reference/learn-topic/interact
https://my.rotary.org/en/take-action/empower-leaders/start-exchange
https://my.rotary.org/en/take-action/empower-leaders/organize-ryla-event


COMMUNITY SERVICE OPPORTUNITIES 

  

Donations are being collected for the Children’s Home 

ü DIY Jewelry Kits 
ü Lego Brand sets – Boys and Girls 
ü Grown Up Coloring Books with the colored pencils 
ü Gift card in $10 or $20 increments: Wal-Mart, Oakdale Mall, Target, Five Below, Bath 

& Body 
ü Ear Buds 
ü Board Games 
ü Wrapping Paper 
ü Disney Pixar Movies and DVD’s 

 
Cards will be handed out (at our next meeting, Nov. 7th) with the above items on them to 
each member, whatever your card says, that’s what you can help with! 
 
DONATIONS ARE DUE BY December  5th and should arrive UNWRAPPED please! 

Thank you! 

 

BACKPACK REPACKS 

Binghamton BackPack Repack 

Wednesday, December 6, 4:30 PM - 6 PM (1.5 hours) 

22 slots remaining as of 11/1/2017 

167 E. Frederick Street, Binghamton NY 13904 

YOU MUST SIGN U P ON FOODBANK OF THE SOUTHERN TIER õS WEBSITE BELOW 

IN ORDER TO VOLUNTEER!!!  

https://www.foodbankst.org/volunteer  

https://foodbankst.volunteerhub.com/event/index/4858096
https://www.foodbankst.org/volunteer


___________________________________________________________________

 

Saturday, December 9th 
Saturday, December 16th 
Saturday, December 23rd 

SAM’S CLUB, Vestal Parkway 

10am- 9pm (2 HOUR INCREMENTS MINIMUM) Contact Vikki for sign up 

 

JULY ð DECEMBER 2017 DUTIES 

Date Greeter Raffle Invocation Music Foundation Minute
July 11, 2017 Frances TraficanteDave Hayko George CummingsJeff Lake Mary Surdey
July 18, 2017 Jackie Sands Jake Leet Elaine Miller Ken Miller Rich Allman
July 25, 2017 Lana Rouff Linda Biemer Cathy Williams Brittany Hall Dave Hayko

August 1, 2017 Linda Biemer Suzanne Clark Dave Gouldin Rich Griffis Cathy Williams
August 8, 2017 Tonia Thompson Vikki Collazo Joe Sellepack Jeff Lake Frances Traficante

August 15, 2017 Vikki Collazo Alan Piaker Rich Griffis Ken Miller Marci Goodwin
August 22, 2017 Margaret Tatich Woody Walls George CummingsBrittany Hall Lana Rouff
August 29, 2017 Paul Pool Frances Traficante Elaine Miller Rich Griffis Dave Gouldin

September 5, 2017 Ed Morton Elaine Miller Cathy Williams Jeff Lake Mary Surdey
September 12, 2017 Ann Machlin Kevin Drumm Dave Gouldin Ken Miller Rich Allman
September 19, 2017 Kevin Drumm Rick Christ Joe Sellepack Brittany Hall Dave Hayko
September 26, 2017 Marci Goodwin Maureen Wilson Rich Griffis Rich Griffis Cathy Williams

October 3, 2017 Jacklyn Boushie-BombardRobyn Callaway George CummingsJeff Lake Frances Traficante
October 10, 2017 Robin Alpaugh Jake Leet Elaine Miller Ken Miller Marci Goodwin
October 17, 2017 Bruce Condie Dori May Ganisin Cathy Williams Brittany Hall Lana Rouff
October 24, 2017 Jim Broschart Dave Hayko Dave Gouldin Rich Griffis Dave Gouldin
October 31, 2017 Charlie Feldman Jake Leet George CummingsJeff Lake Mary Surdey

November 7, 2017 Robyn Callaway Linda Biemer Elaine Miller Ken Miller Rich Allman
November 14, 2017 Teddy Aribisala Suzanne Clark Cathy Williams Brittany Hall Dave Hayko
November 21, 2017 Christine Weiss Vikki Collazo Dave Gouldin Rich Griffis Cathy Williams
November 28, 2017 Jake Leet Alan Piaker Joe Sellepack Jeff Lake Frances Traficante
December 5, 2017 Judy Siggins Woody Walls Rich Griffis Ken Miller Marci Goodwin

December 12, 2017 Elaine Miller Jackie Sands George CummingsBrittany Hall Lana Rouff
December 19, 2017 Frances TraficanteElaine Miller Elaine Miller Rich Griffis Dave Gouldin
December 26, 2017 Vikki Collazo Kevin Drumm Cathy Williams Jeff Lake Mary Surdey  

*If you should need to change your date, please reach out to the group and secure and 
alternate.  Thank you! 

Keep up to date with our District webpage:  http://www.rotarydistrict7170.org/ 

http://www.rotarydistrict7170.org/


 

Wishing you all a wonderful holiday season!  


